
 

 

Dear Master Lian Tzi  

 Thank you for your generous donation. I sincerely appreciate your 

support in awarding me the Lotus Light Charity Society Mu-Shu Lee 

Memorial Scholarship. I am a fourth-year bachelor of social work 

student at the University of British Columbia. I was born and raised in 

East Vancouver. When I am not in school I work at various homeless 

shelters in the lower mainland and at an after-school facility with 

youth. This award helps to further my studies and alleviates financial 

stress during an unprecedented year. After I complete my bachelor of 

social work I aspire to go to law school and pursue social justice based 

law. Your generosity allows students like me to make positive impacts 

in our communities.   

Thank you again for your philanthropy!  

Claire  


